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Cury Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 09 May 2018 at 8.15pm at Cury Methodist Chapel, Cury
Councillors Present

A Boaden
(Chairman)

R Curnow
(Vice Chairman) 

K Lightfoot

B Lugg




Miss P Oates

S Sugrue

R Wright

Clerk – Mrs S Folds

1.
Apologies

Cornwall Councillor J Rand had given his apologies to the meeting due to attending the Civic Award Ceremony at County Hall for the people of Coverack for the floods in 2017.
2.
Declarations of Interest 

None.
3.
Chairman’s Comments

The Chairman advised those that did not know that ex-Councillor Mr Mark Wilkin had sadly passed away following a motorbike accident on Saturday evening.  The Chairman asked for a moment of reflection to be held.  Following a two minute silence, the Chairman asked the Clerk to send a card to Mr Wilkin’s family on behalf of the Parish Council.
The Chairman stated that the during the next 12 months of his Chairmanship, he would be asking all Councillors to keep to the agenda for the meeting and not to become distracted with issues that were not relevant to the conversation or did not involve the Parish Council.  He asked all Councillors to ensure that the meetings ran efficiently in the future.
4.
Minutes 
It was proposed by Councillor Miss P Oates, seconded by Councillor R Wright and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 14 March 2018 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.
5.
Matters arising from the above approved minutes

None.
6.
Reports

(a)
Report from Cury School

The Head Teacher had addressed the Councillors in Annual Parish Meeting held just before this meeting.  The written report was attached to the minutes.
(b)
Report from Cornwall Councillor Julian Rand
Councillor J Rand had submitted his apologies to the meeting and had not sent a report.
(c)
Helston and South Kerrier Community Network Panel

A CNP meeting had been held the previous week which Councillor S Sugrue and R Wright had attended. Overall, it was poorly attended.  The Portfolio Holder for Transport, Sergeant Mark Cooper and the Chief Executive of the Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) attended the meeting.  The meeting made it clear that there was a strong feeling in Cornwall that we were being short changed by Devon and Cornwall Police resources.  Councillor R Wright had written to the PCC requesting figures relating to the specific manning numbers for Devon and Cornwall, but was yet to receive a reply.

It was proposed by Councillor Miss P Oates, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED to nominate Councillor S Sugrue to sit on the Panel and to be given the right to vote on behalf of the Parish Council for the forthcoming year.
7. 
Planning Matters

(a)
Planning Applications
None received.
(b)
Planning Decisions

None received.
(c) 
Planning Correspondence
PA18/00294 – The Bonython Estate – Post Office, Cury Cross Lanes – Advertisement consent for display on 1 no. Illuminated fascia and 1 no. Illuminated hanging sign.  This application had been met with objection by the Parish Council.  The applicant had reduced the size of the advertisement, but not to the satisfaction of the Parish Council.  With the support of the Local Member, the application would be heard by the Planning Committee in due course.

The mobile home located at Chez L’Oust was still in position and the Planning Enforcement Department at Cornwall Council were still refusing to take any action.  The Clerk was asked to chase Cornwall Councillor Julian Rand on the issue, and to ask if the occupant was paying Council Tax on the property.
8. 
Parish Matters

(a) 
Playing Field
The old goal posts were still on site and Councillor K Lightfoot agreed to have them removed.
Porthleven Ladies Football Team had signed the agreement to use the changing facilities and football pitch on a regular basis.

Following the receipt of the Annual RoSPA report for the park, the recommendations were discussed.  Overall, the whole park was assigned as a low risk.  Councillor K Lightfoot agreed to screw in the loose fence panels, Councillor S Sugrue offered to pain the gates a different colour to the adjacent fence and Councillor B Lugg would ask Mr Dicky Ormond to provide a quote for replacing the rotten floorboards on the large tower. 

(b)
Highways
Councillor K Lightfoot asked the Clerk to chase Cormac in relation to the blocked drains in the village.
It was also reported that there were potholes on the Cury Cross Lanes to Double Lodges Road at Higher Tregaddra and near to the hunt kennels.  Councillors were reminded that they could report highways issues directly to Cornwall Council via the new online reporting system.  The Clerk would report these potholes.

It was also reported that the ditch entrance close to Pentreath, between White Cross and Colvennor was stopping water leaving the highway and was causing flooding to the highway.  The Clerk would report the issue.

(c)
Public Rights of Way 
No issues were raised.
(d) 
Public Open Spaces
The Allotments Holders were concerned that their hose was being removed from the hedge which runs alongside the road to the cemetery.  It was suggested that the hose should be put away when not in use to allow access for the cutting of the hedge.  The Allotment Holders were welcome to store it in the small shed in the cemetery.
The leaning headstone in the cemetery could be reset by Robert Lawrence at a cost of approximately £100.  There was also another headstone that required attention.  It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and REOSLVED to have both headstones reset.

Following numerous complaints about the cutting of the bank immediately adjacent to the school, Mr Smout had been contacted and asked not to cut daffodils back until the leaves had died off completely.  After several email conversations, Mr Smout decided to stop cutting the bank with immediate effect.  Mr Smout was thanked for undertaking the work undertaken in the past.  Councillor R Curnow had donated more daffodil bulbs to the WI to replace the bulbs that had been cut back and to plant along the top edge of the entire bank.

The Clerk and Councillor K Lightfoot had obtained quotes for the trimming and/or removal of the tree in the cemetery, following a report received by Expertrees which had been circulated.  It was agreed that the tree could live for another 40 – 50 years and that the Parish Council should continue to maintain the tree and preserve it.  The Clerk would ask Nick Syrett if he was able to remove the low horizontal branch which ran along the hedge.  If he was not able to do it, quotes would be obtained.

(e)
Emergency Plan

Councillor R Wright was willing to continue in the role of Co-Ordinator.
The 2018 Edition had been produced and published.  Although there were less volunteers this year, Councillor R Wright was delighted with the qualities that the volunteers held.

The Annual Volunteers’ Event would be held on Friday 22 June 2018 at the Village Hall.  Arthur Roberts, Cornwall Council’s Emergency Management and Resilience Manager would give a brief presentation before pasties were served.  The evening would commence at 1920.

On 06 July 2018, Paul Stainsby would be giving a First Aid Training session at 1930 in the Village Hall following a number of changes made recently.  Everyone was welcome to attend.
(f)
Projects for funding in the Village
None.
(g)
Speed limits

Councillor S Sugrue was composing a reply to the Highways Safety Officer following his recent email which stated that Nantithet was not eligible for a speed limit.
9.
Affiliation to Cornwall Association of Local Councils 2018-19
The Association provided support to the Clerk and the Parish Council.  It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED to affiliate to The Cornwall Association of Local Councils for the forthcoming year.
10.
Financial Matters 
(a) 
Annual Accounts to Year End 31 March 2018
ii) To complete the Annual Governance Statement for the Year Ending 31 March 2018
It was proposed by Councillor R Wright, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED to receive and approved the internally audited accounts.  The Chairman signed the Audit form accordingly.

ii) To receive and approve the internally audited accounts for the Year Ending 31 March 2018
It was proposed by Councillor R Wright, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED to receive and approved the internally audited accounts.  The Chairman signed the Audit form accordingly.

iii) To receive and note the report of the Internal Auditor
The report from the Internal Auditor was received and noted.

iv) To appoint an Internal Auditor for 2018-19
David Quill had confirmed that he was willing to continue as the Internal Auditor for the forthcoming year.
(b)
To receive and approve the financial report for the previous two months

It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor S Sugrue and RESOLVED to accept the Financial Report.  The Chairman signed the Report.

(c)
To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for grant funding 

None.
(d)
Other matters

The rent for the Chapel was discussed. It was proposed by Councillor B Lugg, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED to send a cheque for £140.00 for the hire of the Chapel for the past year.
The Clerk had obtained signatures to update the bank mandate form to enable Councillor S Sugrue and the Clerk to sign cheques.
11.
Correspondence

The Local Government Boundary Commission for England had delayed the publication of their proposals to 5 June 2018.
12.
Matters for the next Parish Council Meeting 

None.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.25pm.

Signed: ……………………………………..

Dated: ……………………..



Chairman
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